
I oppose HB4002.  This bill will absolutely kill small farmers and ranchers that need seasonal help.  Our 

profit margins are low.  We are controlled by weather and market prices and to require overtime pay 

during our peak harvest would virtually eliminate any profit. We have no control over world markets 

that impact our fuel and fertilizer costs; let alone inflation. This is biting the hand that feeds you and 

stressing or eliminating the farm to table movement. 

 We cannot vote ourselves a double salary increase like you. 


